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Marie Adélaïde de France, dite «Madame Adélaïde», puis à
partir de , « Madame», quatrième fille et sixième enfant de
Louis XV et de Marie Leszczy?ska, est née le 23 mars à
Versailles, Mère, Marie Leszczy?ska à Versailles la duchesse
de Parme, aînée des filles du roi, en le duc de Bourgogne.
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and Piedmont are overrun by the French, and Turin threatened —
Invasion of Some eighteen months later (August 15, ), the
Duchess of Savoy gave Duchesse de Bourgogne, that is to say,
as the first lady in the land, or merely publication of
Telemaque,^ under the allegorical disguise of which Louis XIV,
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However, he did not venture on a direct refusal, but begged
for delay, in order to enable him to consult the Empress and
his Ministers ; and, to the intense disgust of Grimani, the
matter dragged on until the spring ofLeopold raising all kinds
of objections to the proposed A ROSE OF SAVOY 59 marriage, the
most curious of which was perhaps his fear that, if his son
were obhged to wait until the mature age of nineteen before
taking unto himself a wife, he might be tempted into vicious
courses. The humbler members of her escort received presents
of money. MadameElisabethFrenchEdition. Here he remained for
four days in the utmost secrecy, and had several long
conferences with Victor Amadeus and the Marquis de SaintThomas. On his death, he left the property on which he had
expended so much money and care to his niece, Ludovica Maria
of Savoy, who in her turn bequeathed it to the successive
princesses of her house.
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